From: Barbara Budd 
Sent: 13 April 2014 21:43
To: Planning
Subject: Banner Homes planning permission

                                                                                                Osborne House

                                                                                                High Street

                                                                                                Deddington

                                                                                                OX15 0SL

                                                                                                18/08/2013

Dear Chief Planning Inspector,

Banner Homes Ltd. planning permission in Deddington

Reference:  14/00412/F

I am extremely upset that planning application has been submitted for another housing estate in Deddington adjacent to The Castle Grounds. My biggest concern is the ruin of the countryside with urban sprawl.  It is of particular concern that the proposed development is within a Conservation Area and on a Greenfield site and especially as it is right next to Deddington Castle Grounds which is a Scheduled Ancient Monument.  The view from this Ancient Monument would be changed from countryside to a housing estate which is very sad for our country.

I understand the need for new houses but planning permission for 85 new homes in Deddington has recently been given, which will cause a 10% increase in the number of houses in the village.  Perhaps further growth could be done in a more sustainable way and this could be achieved by building just a few (2or3) houses every year.  This would ensure that new residents would more easily become part of the community.  I thought that this was what the Cherwell Local Plan had envisaged anyway.

The village is already bursting at the seams with cars. Through traffic in both E-W and N-S directions is very heavy.  I presume that many of the new residents would be driving in, out and around the village frequently as there are few employment opportunities here and the bus service is fairly sparse.  It is already quite hazardous walking around the village especially in the market square and I fear for road safety.

Please do not grant planning permission to Banner for this very large development.

Yours sincerely,

Barbara Budd.

